
 

 
 

 

 
Memo 
 
Date:         February 14, 2013 
 
To:               All Clergy  

 
From:          ╬ Wilton D. Gregory, Archbishop of Atlanta 
 
Re:             Eulogy at a Funeral Mass Decree 
 

 

At several of our recent Presbyteral Council meetings the subject of eulogies at Funeral 
liturgies was brought before the Council for discussion. As a result of considerable 
conversation on the subject it was requested that we clarify the role of these “Words of 
Remembrance” and the “Eulogy” by introducing a protocol to specifically address this 
matter for Funeral liturgies celebrated within the Archdiocese of Atlanta.  
 
Subsequent to consulting with colleagues in the Archdiocese of Boston [where the same 
matter had previously been discussed at Priest Council meetings and a resultant 
protocol established] I shared and discussed with my Presbyteral Council a proposed 
response based on the Boston policies.  
 
Therefore, having heard the Presbyteral Council, I am pleased to announce, and I 
hereby promulgate the attached Decree: Norms for the Words of Remembrance 
[sometimes designated as a Eulogy at Funeral Liturgies]. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




	ABG Eulogy Decree January 2013  
	Eulogy at a Funeral Mass Decree 2013

